
Charlemont Board of Health 
October 28, 2015 
 
Present: Rob Lingle co-chair, Doug Telling (co-chair), Bill Harker `  
Absent: Trice Hyer 
 
Called to order at 6:05 
 

1. Telling announced that the DPH commissioner will be at UMass Campus Center 10th 
floor on November 10 from 1pm to 2 pm to meet with local boards of health at health 
agents. 

2. Minutes for 10/14 approved through signatures. 
3. Lingle announced the date for the Housing Court hearing regarding the Charlemont Inn: 

November 6 at 9 AM. 
4. Mr. Mercer requested a refund for his septic permit fee. According to an email from Glen 

Ayers, 2/3 of the work has been done. This fee is not typically refundable. Harker Moved 
and Telling seconded that the request be denied. Passed unanimously. 

5. Lingle announced that he spoke to the Pizzis regarding the need to contact the BOH 
before signing a consent order with DEP. 

6. Reviewed correspondence. 
7. DEP sent copies of three PWS problems notifications.  
8. Reviewed email from Bill and Norma Coli regarding the issues involving the Inn and 

highway department issues. 
9. Telling moved and Lingle seconded a motion that the November meeting be cancelled 

due to it being the day before Thanksgiving. Passed unanimously.  
10. Harker reported that several of the septic tanks are hooked up at Warfield House. 
11. Telling moved and Harker seconded that starting on 1/27/16 the BOH meet only on the 

fourth Wednesday of the month unless business requires a meeting on the second 
Wednesday. Passed unanimously. 

12. Telling moved and Harker seconded that the meeting on 12/23/15 be cancelled unless 
pressing business requires a meeting. Passed unanimously. 

13. Harker moved and Telling seconded a motion to adjourn. Passed unanimously. 
 
Adjourned at 6:45 pm 
  



Documents reviewed 
10/28/15 
 

• Agenda for 10/28/15 
• Minutes 10/14/15 
• Ayers email regarding septic fee refund 
• Notification of court hearing date 
• Coli email. 

 
 


